
Myrtle Trace Activities Committee Report 

Monday – November 8, 2021 

Present: Debbie Rebocho, Cathy Smith and Debi Perry 

Pat Paxson, Bob Smith, Beth Crow, Geralyn Hartman, Terry Hartman, Sue Rudnicki, Brian Smith, Cindy Smith, Fred 

Shields, Deb Wierman, Ken Wierman, Arlene Buckley, Jean Hohenberger, Anne Kongvold, Susan Granger, Carrie Wind, 

Linda Arghelante, Bill Fox 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Debbie Rebocho. 

Debbie Rebocho addressed the new attendees and asked them to introduce themselves. They were Carrie Wind and 

Linda Arghelante.  

The Treasurer’s Report: Cathy Smith reviewed the report. Deb Wierman made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s 

Report, seconded by Arlene Buckly and all were in favor. 

Debbie Rebocho asked if everyone had a chance to review minutes and if there were any corrections needed. Ken 

Wierman made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Bob Smith, all were in favor. 

Bill Fox stated that the Nominating Committee has a slate of candidates that will be presented in December. The annual 

meeting will be held on February 5th at Horry Georgetown Technical College at 2:00 pm.  

Standing Committee Report 

Potluck Dinner: Debbie Rebocho advised that the next Potluck will be in January. Cathy Smith stated that all of the 

Potlucks in 2022 have volunteers to host.  

Bingo: Debi Perry reported October 29th – 55 participants, 50/50: $56. Next Bingo will be November 12th. 

Game Night: Bill Fox advised that there were 7 players on Sunday.  

MT Dining Out: Susan Granger reported the last Dining Out was at Chuck’s Steakhouse and there were 37 residents in 

attendance. Due to the holidays, November and December’s Dining Out have been cancelled. Susan Granger advised 

that January and February’s Dining Out will be held on Monday and be a luncheon. Suggestions are Rivertown Bistro, 

Damians and that there is a need for a host for February.  

Myrtle Trace Coffee Klatch: There was no report. 

Meals to Home Bound: Anne Kongvold’s reported the following: AJ, the gentleman who was preparing the meals has 

retired. Deb Wierman asked how many people meals are prepared for. Anne Kongvold stated normally 9 and have added 

2 additional residents temporarily. Discussion followed and there was a mention of food allergies, etc.. Bill Fox 

commented that that is the reason that can’t be an Activities function. 

Line Dancing: Pat Paxson stated that the group is preparing a Christmas Program and that she has heard back from 2 

facilities which have responded that they cannot participate. She also stated she is waiting for one more call back. Debbie 

Rebocho advised Pat about Reflections, a facility in Carolina Forest.  

Old Business 

Craft Fair Cathy Smith gave Lee Williams report The Craft Fair was well attended. She advised that the soda and chips 

sale did not go well but the Bake Sale was a huge success. Lee felt because Lakeside Crossing also had a rummage sale 

the same day helped with the Craft Fair attendance. Will try to coincide the two again next year. She also advised that she 

would like to add Cash Only to the flyer and the advertisements online. $200 was encumbered, Table Payments were 

$309.80 and Expenses were $44.37, $265.43 back to Activities. The one issue was that some Crafters left before the end. 

Food Drive: Cathy Smith provided Lee Williams report. The items were delivered to CAP. This year we did not collect as 

much as last year. But CAP did receive funds from the Low Country Food Bank due to a Government Grant that the Food 

Bank shared with CAP.  

DooWop – Halloween Event: Geralyn Hartman advised that everyone had a good time and loved the group. $900 was 

encumbered, Reservations @ $10: $820, Donation, Raffle for Door Prizes and 50/50: $190, Expenses: $988.48, $21.52 

back to Activities. 



Valentine’s Day: Geralyn Hartman advised that she cannot Chair this event. 

Veteran’s Day – Beth Crow advised that there 80 RSVP’s: 30 Vets, 50 Non-Vets. Clarence Newcomer is the oldest Vet 

and Ken Wierman is the youngest Vet. The food was prepared by Walk-Ons and donated by Ken and Deb Wierman. $400 

encumbered, Expenses: $181.97. Deb and Ken Wierman volunteered to Chair this event next year. 

Thanksgiving Debi Perry advised that they had gone to Costco, Sams and Chef Store to price items. She also advised 

that Sams had prepared mashed potatoes that she was going to buy and see how they tasted. Anne Kongvold stated that 

in the past Ham was also served. Deb and Ken Wierman volunteered to donate and cook 2 hams. Anne Kongvold 

volunteered to donate a turkey and cook it. Debbie Rebocho, Pam Rhiehardt, Cathy Smith and Debi Perry will also cook 

turkeys.  

Holiday Decorations: Pat Paxson stated that she would like her Committee to meet after the meeting. Debbie Rebocho 

stated she would do the Certificates and Anne Kongvold said she had ribbon to donate. Geralyn Hartman made a motion 

to encumber $200, seconded by Jean Hohenberger and all were in favor. 

Luminairies: Anne Kongvold advised that flyer for this year is out. She also advised that she would need to purchase 

supplies for this year. Sue Rudnicki made a motion to encumber $100, seconded by Pat Paxson and carried. 

December Ladies Koffee: Debi Perry advised that the Koffee is full and that there is a wait list. 

Shuffleboard: Brian Smith advised that there are currently 5 teams. He would like to have 8 teams. 

Cruising: Brian Smith stated that it will be starting in December and is more a Travel Club. Cathy Smith asked if it was for 

any type of traveling. Brian stated any type of travel. 

New Year’s Eve: Arlene Buckley advised that the band is not just a Jazz Band and that they would be playing songbook, 

dance music. She has contacted 5 vendors with regards to providing the food and the prices range from $500 to $800. 

The charge will be $30/person. The Band is $700. Arlene Buckley made a motion to encumber $1,200, seconded by Fred 

Shields and carried. 

New Business 

Decorating the Clubhouse for Christmas: Debi Perry stated that the Clubhouse is decorated the Saturday after 

Thanksgiving and that volunteers were needed. Anne Kongvold, Bob and Cathy Smith, Debbie Rebocho and Debi Perry 

volunteered. 

Adjourn: With no further business, Deb Wierman made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Fred Shields seconded the 

motion. All were in favor.  

 
Respectfully Submitted by, 

Secretary, Debi Perry 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


